July 28,2015

To: Adjacent Landowners

From: Ellis Campbell
P.O. Box 52
Vendor, AR 72683

Dear Adjacent Landowner:

Please be aware that I am requesting from the Arkansas Department of Environmental
Quality (ADEQ), a major modification of my permit to become a land application site only.
All land included in this modified permit will be land that has been permitted in the past to
receive swine nutrients. Part of the liquid waste permit regulations require that I give
notice to adjacent land owners when I modify my permit. Please contact myself, Ellis
Campbell (870- 688-8992) if you have any questions.

The legal description for land that is to be spread on is: part of Section 5, Township 13N,
Range 20W; part of Sections 4, 14, 15, 20, 22, 23, 29 and 30, Township 14N, Range 21W;
part of Sections 25, 33, 34 and 36, Township 15N, Range 21W; and part of Sections 19, 20,
21, 28 and 29, Township 15N, Range 20W all in Newton County, Arkansas. Spreading on
this acreage will be seasonal, not on a day to day basis.

Sincerely,

Ellis Campbell

Letter have been sent to or else personal contact has been made to the following
individuals:

Wanda Basinger Bernie Finch Katherine Riddell
R L Burdine Rickey Farley Jackie Smith
Katherine Criner Forest Service (Deer) Kenneth Smith
Ricky Davis LLazy Apple Lodge Ricky Smith
Michael Ewing Rex Middleton Roger Wilkinson

Johnny Faught Tom Niswonger Stephen Word




